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Provider of urgent care services at Hemel Hempstead announced
Hertfordshire GPs and clinicians from West Hertfordshire Hospitals Trust have been successful in their bid to run the new urgent care centre (UCC) at Hemel Hempstead, it was announced today.

Dacorum Urgent Care Centre Partnership, a collaboration between Herts Urgent Care GP out of hours service and West Hertfordshire Hospital Trust, will run the new service when the UCC opens its doors in October this year.

The UCC at Hemel Hempstead will provide care for patients who arrive with accidental injuries and medical emergencies that do not need intensive or specialist care.  It will deal with approximately 65% of the people who currently attend the existing accident and emergency department at Hemel Hempstead. The UCC will include diagnostics and treatment areas for wound stitching, sprains and minor fractures. The service will be available to all patients who attend the facility and will not be dependent on registration with specific GP practices.   

As well as running the UCC, Herts Urgent Care GPs from the partnership will also become responsible for providing out of hours GP and dental services to the whole of Hertfordshire.  This replaces the current arrangement of five different GP out of hours services across the county.  The new arrangement will ensure a much more uniform and equitable service to patients.

Andrew Parker, Director of Primary Care at the Hertfordshire PCTs said, "I am delighted to announce that Dacorum Urgent Care Centre Partnership will provide urgent care services to the people of Hemel Hempstead and the surrounding area from October this year.  During the bidding process they demonstrated that their mix of experienced clinicians with a wide range of skills and knowledge were best placed to run this exciting new service."

He added, "The procurement panel were impressed with the bids submitted and concluded that Dacorum Urgent Care Centre Partnership would provide exactly the kind of service that the NHS in Hertfordshire want to offer to local people".
The Hertfordshire PCTs will now embark on a vigorous publicity campaign to ensure that local people fully understand the range of health services available to them on the Hemel Hempstead site and the long-term plans for the new local general hospital at Hemel Hempstead.
-------------------- ENDS --------------------

For more information contact the press office on 01923 281639/01707 369710
Note to editors:

· Herts Urgent Care is a non profit making social enterprise run by local GPs and patient representatives

· GP out of hours services run from Monday to Friday from 6.30pm to 8.00am, all weekend and on bank holidays
